
 
**ALL VISITORS PLEASE REPORT 

TO OFFICE**  

 ​***Please remember to always sign 
your child out when they leave the 
school.   Students cannot sign 
themselves out.*** 

 

   
Mail Bag 700 

1532 Parkland Drive 

Stony Plain, AB T7Z 1Y6 

Telephone:  (780) 963-3625 

E-mail:  blueberry@psd70.ab.ca 

Website: ​ ​http://blueberry.psd70.ab.ca/ 

FB:​ ​https://www.facebook.com/​BlueberrySchool/ 

 

 
 

Dec. 2 - Pajama Day - all grades  Dec. 12 - Jr ATB Banking Day 

Dec. 2 - Gr. 2 inschool fieldtrip - Crock-A-Doodle  Dec. 13 - Christmas Concert - Kindergarten - 12:45 pm 

Dec. 5 - Developmental Basketball Game - 3:00 pm  Dec. 17 - Gr 8 Medieval Feast 

Dec. 6 - Report Cards go live on Powerschool - 3:00 pm  Dec. 19 - Gr 4-6 Awards 

Dec. 9 - Kinsmen Christmas Hamper Deadline  Dec. 21 - Jan. 5 - Christmas Break 

Dec. 11 - Christmas Concert - Grades 2, 4, 6 - 12:45 pm & 6:00 pm  Jan. 6 - First Day back and  Pajama Day - all grades 

Dec. 12 - Christmas Concert - Grades 1, 3, 5 - 12:45 pm & 6:00 pm   

   

   
 
 

Message from Administration 

 
December is always a busy month of celebrating and learning. We are looking forward to enjoying the talents of our students 

during this holiday season!  

 

As the weather becomes more unpredictable, please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately. We encourage all students to 

dress for temperatures that can fluctuate drastically from the morning to the afternoon. We value outdoor play time for all of our 

students and follow Parkland School Division’s guidelines in providing these opportunities unless the temperature is below -20 

degrees celsius.   

 

Report Cards: 

Our first term report cards are scheduled to go live on December 6th at 3pm. We ask for your patience with this as our teachers 

are adjusting to a new platform for entering report card comments and marks.  

 

Parents/Guardians will notice some changes to this year’s report card. Parkland School Division has provided this ​video​ to explain 

the process that informed these changes and what the changes are.  
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Information about the new report card can also be found on the Blueberry School ​website​. The ​report card is a statement of 

student progress at a particular time. It is one of the ways that teachers communicate where your student is at. We encourage 

ongoing and frequent communication with your child’s teacher to ensure families are informed and engaged in their child’s 

learning.  

 

We look forward to seeing many parents and family members at our Christmas concerts this December.  More information on the 

concerts is provided later in the newsletter. 

 

Christmas break runs from December 23rd - January 5th. Students will be welcomed back to school on January 6th. We hope you 

have a rejuvenating and fun-filled holiday season. 

 

We invite your feedback at any time. Please feel free to make an appointment, drop in or send us an email or phone call. 

 

Michelle Visscher Sheryl Bridgeman 

Vice Principal, Blueberry School  Principal Blueberry School 

 

 

 
 
 

Celebrating  Blueberry 

Basketball News: 
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Mmf bzYbmf¦ Y¥f vzzunxl kz¥¯Y¥d ¨z ¯z¥unxl ¯n¨m ¨mn¦ knxf l¥z©¢ zk ±z©xl ¢fz¢vfÇ 
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Matthew Johnson 

Kyle Marron 

Carter Klashinsky 

Anson Sanders 

Broden Reid 

Colson Reid 

Neil Senorin 

Riley Lewis 

Ethan Rosenthal 

Ryder McKee 

CJ Twin 

Coaches: Ms Lasuik & Ms 

Ross 

Gracey Rook 

Mackenzie Hemeyer 

Mackenzie Torgerson 

Brianna Manning 

Maddy Miron 

Addie Beier 

Abby Mykula 

Alex Vandemark 

Hailey Pallister 

Olivia McGuire 

Christina McKay 

Avery Teske 

Coach: Mrs. Bridgeman, Mrs. 

Rook, Mr. Mykula, Miss 

Luhtala 

 

Toby Lancaster 

Logan Rosenthal 

Jesse Stepanick 

Gaven Jesse 

Eros Calimutan 

Shayden Charlton 

Cody Boisvert 

Chancellor Larouche 

Madden Barnes 

Kielan Nielsen 

Cooper Siegel 

Colton Pocha 

Coaches: Miss Ducholke, 

Jordan Thiessen & Brian 

Thomas 

Teagan Jones 

Magen Bundt 

Emmalee Tagg 

Tiana Takacs 

Abby Ohle 

Hannah Willson 

Nevaeh Rogoski 

Jaida Shewfelt 

Brynn Froese 

Carlie Strachan 

Meredith Sabadaska 

Gabby Crossley 

Coaches:  Miss Clampitt, Mrs. 

Hooper, Miss Hooper 
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Influenza Season is Here! 

If your child is sick, we know that you are not always able to stay home with them. 

However, please make sure you have alternate arrangements in place so they can stay 

home from school until they feel better.   Or, if they get sick during the day, that someone 

is available to come and pick them up.   We do not have the space for students to lie in the 

sick room for long periods of time.  As well, the rest of the students and staff are at risk of 

also getting sick when your child comes to school unwell.  

 

PARENTS - IS YOUR STUDENT INFORMATION UP TO DATE? 

 
It is important that we have the most current information on file.  Please take a few minutes to log into your 

PowerSchool–Parent Portal account (https://powerschool.psd70.ab.ca/public/) and make any necessary changes 

under the Family Information tab. This will need to be done for all your children.  If there are changes to 

Guardianship/Custody, please contact the school office.   School fees can also be paid through Powerschool.   

 

If you have any questions about Powerschool or need help creating an account, please contact Tracy Davis in 

the school office at 780-963-3625. 

  

 

Important Kindergarten 

Dates: 

Dec 13- Kindergarten Christmas Concert- 12:45 pm 

 

Dec 20- Kindergarten Polar Express Day- all three 

classes attend 

 

Caught You Being Kind 

Blueberry School has started a “Caught You Being Kind” initiative. 

Students in K-9 are being encouraged to look for kindness in their 

peers in how they treat each other and our environment.  As 

kindness is noticed, students are asked to note the specific act in 

writing.  Each week our Grade 9 Leadership team will be 

highlighting students who  have  shown kindness that week. 

Kindness is highly contagious and we are hoping this initiative 

brings out thoughtfulness and kind gestures in more places than 

just at Blueberry School.  

 

Zen Den 2019 2020  
 
Blueberry School is offering a program to support children experiencing 

difficulties with anxiety.  Activities focus on anxiety reduction (e.g., relaxation 

exercises) and social skills development (e.g., role playing positive communication skills). The 

activities and skills are taught in an engaging and developmentally appropriate manner.  If you 

believe your child would benefit from this program please contact your homeroom teacher, 

Sheryl Bridgeman or Michelle Visscher for more information. 

In February, Blueberry School will be offering a Junior High Zen Den to support students 

struggling with anxiety.  If you believe your son or daughter would benefit please contact us. 
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Reminder:�� ​DRESS FOR THE WEATHER!  Allergies/Scent Free 

 Please help your child make sensible choices 

when it comes to what they wear to school each 

day, keeping in mind that the weather may 

change throughout the day, and ensure that they 

have the appropriate outdoor clothing when 

needed. As the weather gets wet and muddy it is 

increasingly important that students have a pair of indoor 

shoes to help keep the school floors dry, clean and safe. All 

students are expected to have a clean pair of indoor shoes for 

use in the gym. As we move into winter and days get cooler 

students will need to be dressed appropriately in order to 

safely enjoy outdoor activities such as recess and physical 

education classes, as some of them take place outdoors. A 

warm coat, mitts and a hat are musts to keep in the backpack at 

this time of year.  If you are missing a jacket or sweatshirt, ask 

your child to check the lost and found. Feel free to come in at 

the end of the day and check it yourself as well.  

As you are aware there are children in our school 

with severe life threatening nut allergies. 

Consequently, we have processes in place to 

minimize the risk to these students.  

We also have severe allergies to 

scented products and ask that 

students and parents coming into 

the school refrain from using these 

products (perfumes, deodorants, 

lotions, Axe products). 

Aerosol products are also not permitted in the 

school.  Students are encouraged to bring 

underarm deodorant, but in a non scented stick 

form.  If your child has serious allergies 

(especially nut allergies) that we have not 

previously been informed of, please contact the 

office. 

 

Ski Club 2019-20  

Ready to hit the slopes?  Once again Blueberry School will be having a Ski Club for students in 

Grades 2 - 9.  Registration must be done online through Powerschool - 

powerschool.psd70.ab.ca/public​.  It starts now and will remain open until the deadline of 

Friday, December 6th​.  ​No late registrations will be accepted.​    If your child is interested in 

joining the Ski Club this year, log into your Powerschool account - Fees, and under each 

student's tab you will see "New Items".  Click on the Ski Club box and this is where you will 

register your child.  This is also where you need to give permission for your child to participate.   All information regarding Ski 

Club is included in this form.  You'll need to register each child separately under their tab.   Payment can be made in full or each 

trip separately on Powerschool- ​each trip must be paid one week before the ski day in order for your child to participate.   

If you have any questions regarding Ski Club, please call the school @ 780-963-3625 or email blueberry@psd70.ab.ca, or Mrs. 

Bridgeman at sbridgeman@psd70.ab.ca.   

 

School Volunteers— ��“No one is more cherished in this world than someone who lightens 

the burden of another.” – Author Unknown 

  

If you are planning to volunteer at the school for more than ten hours throughout the school year (this includes field trips) we 

ask that you fill out a  Volunteer Form that includes a Criminal Record Check.  These forms must be completed each year and an 

updated Criminal Record Check must be included.  This check can be completed free of charge at the Spruce Grove RCMP 

Detachment (located by WalMart). Forms can be picked up at the school office.  We appreciate your help at the school and 

apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.   
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Caring Kids Hotdog Lunches 

 

Caring Kids hot dog days are as follows:  Jan. 13, Feb. 3, Mar. 2, Apr. 6, 

May 4 and June 1. All of them are the first Monday of the month except 

for January. 

This year, Caring Kids hot dog orders will be included with the regular hot lunch online 

ordering.    If you haven’t signed up for hot lunch this year yet, please sign up at 

www.blueberry.hotlunches.net​ school code BBHL (you have to re-register every year) 

You can pay by credit card or Paypal when you place your order for the month, or by 

cheque or cash to the office after you order online. Or you can e-transfer to 

blueberryhotlunch@gmail.com​.  ​Please remember to order by the end of each month for 

hotdogs the following month.  Once you register, you will get e-mail reminders to order. 

 

Caring Kids raises money for one local and one Canadian or International charity each 

year.  This year we will be raising money for the Juvenile Diabetes Research Fund and our 

local Food Bank. 

 

 

Student Absences 

Thank you to all the parents who are either phoning in or e-mailing us 

with student absences.  As we continue to work to ensure the safety 

of all of our students at Blueberry School, it is imperative that we are 

aware when they are absent from school.  We ask that parents email 

their child’s absence to 

Blueberry.Absence@psd70.ab.ca�� .  ��Please include your child’s full 

name, homeroom and reason for the absence.​ ​You will get a 

confirmation e-mail back when it goes through.​   If you do not have 

access to email please phone the school (780-963-3625) and leave a 

message on the Attendance voicemail (Option 1).   

REMINDER TO 

PARENTS/Guardians:  
 

If you are picking up your child early from school 

YOU NEED TO COME TO THE OFFICE TO SIGN 

YOUR CHILD OUT.  Students are not allowed to 

sign themselves out.   Thank you for helping us 

keep your kids safe! 

 

As well, please take your outside shoes off when you 

come in now that the weather has turned and 

snow/dirt is being tracked into the school.  Let’s help 

our custodians out by keeping our floors clean! 

 

In Search Of�?�?�?�? 

 

We are looking for some gently used and clean 

toys/games for our Friendship Club.  If you have 

any that you’d like to donate to the school, 

please bring them down to the office.  Thank 

you! 

 

LOST AND FOUND BOX�?�? . 

Items will be put out the week of December 2nd. 

Anything not claimed will be donated Dec. 23. 

School Fees 

School fees Account Statements went home via e-mail earlier this week. 

For a list of fees, here’s the link to our website: ​School Fees 19-20​ .  Fees can 

be paid with a credit card online through the PowerSchool Parent Portal at:  

https://powerschool.psd70.ab.ca/public/  You can also see any fees that 

are added, such as option fees, as well as your account balance.  They can’t 

be paid through the app—only through the actual website.   If you prefer, 

you can print the fee sheet (link above)  and return it to the school with your 

cheque (made out to PSD70) or cash.  Payment plans are also available on 

this site.  
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Rainbows to Be Offered at Blueberry School This Fall 

 

Rainbows is a support group curriculum for children who have suffered 

significant loss in their lives, either through death of a parent, divorce, or other 

painful transitions.  There are elementary and adolescent editions, both 

designed to provide these children with an opportunity to meet new friends who have shared similar 

experiences; to have trained, caring adults present while they sort through and understand their grief; 

and to help them achieve a healthy acceptance of what has happened in their family. 

The aim of Rainbows is to implant in these grieving children a belief in their own goodness and the 

value of their family.  The curriculum teaches that each change in life is an occasion for a new beginning. 

Rainbows is not counseling or therapy for children.  It is strictly a peer support group guided by caring, 

trained adults.  The children and adults are bound by confidentiality.  Children benefit from relating 

their experiences with others, even if they occurred years ago. 

Rainbows will have 10 meetings.  They will meet once a week for approximately 30 minutes.  The 

children share in an activity and discuss various topics in relation to the change in their family unit, such 

as Self, Trust, Anger and Family.   

The goal of the support group is to assist the children in expressing and understanding their feelings, 

accepting what has happened, and experiencing a sense of belonging and love.  This is accomplished 

through peer support, adult nurturing and guidance, and secure surrounding in which to share their 

experiences. 

Because transitions of any kind are about being caught up in the wave of change it is requested that 

your child have 6 months to begin adjusting before they participate in group support.  If you would 

like help in managing this more immediate period of time in productive ways we do have other options 

to explore.  Please contact Mrs. Bridgeman or Mrs. Visscher at 780 963 3625 or 

sbridgeman@psd70.ab.ca  or mvisscher@psd70.ab.ca if you would like your child to participate in 

Rainbows.   

Please consider this invaluable opportunity to support your child through their grief. 

 

 

 

Administering Medication  

  

If your child requires medication (prescription only) during the school day, it is Division 

Policy that a signed consent form be completed in advance.  This form requires a 

physician’s signature. Contact the office for a form or further information. A new form 

has to be completed each year.   All medication brought to school must be kept at the 

office, and will only be accepted in the original clearly labeled bottle/box.  Only prescription medication will 

be dispensed at the office.  Please ask the pharmacist for a second labeled bottle to be kept at school. 

All medication that was left at the school in June has been disposed of.  Note – Medication will not be 

dispensed from the office for field trips.  Parents are responsible for providing extra medication on field trip 

days if necessary.  Students that may need  an epi-pen are required to supply an epi-pen for storage in the 

school office and the required forms must be completed.  If necessary an additional epi-pen can be kept by 

the student. 
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